The faculty met in regular session February 12th. with quorum present. In the absence of the President, Professor Miller presided.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

In the absence of Dr. Terrill, Dr. Tuttle read a report from the Committee on Proposed Legislation as follows:

ROUTINE BUSINESS.

"Permission was given Miss Frances Geisel to take a position in Maysville High School on condition that she report once a week for her college work; to be considered a senior in residence.

N. G. Sullivan was given permission to transfer from Arts and Science to Law.

Neville Moore was given permission to transfer from the College of Arts & Science to the College of Law.

- J. P. Herndon was given permission to transfer from Mechanical Engineering to Law.
- E. S. Wood's case was left to Deans Anderson and Mil-

MAE.B. Fleming was excused from drill, it appearing that he had already complied with the requirement for military duty.

Permission was also given Miss Julia Webb to transfer from the College of Arts and Science to Home Economics. "

DEBATABLE CLASS.

Recommendation from the College of Agriculture. ad-

was amended and adopted as follows:

"We recommend that no student be permitted to enter a class of the University later than two weeks after registration day, unless the special permission of the heads of each department to do so. This rule applies also to change of courses."

Recommendation from the College of Arts and Science was read and adopted:

- At a meeting of the faculty of the College of Arts and Science, May 16, 1916, on motion, a recommendation was made to the General Faculty that the practice of giving Seniors their examinations two weeks in advance of the examinations at the close of the College year, be dis-| continued.
 - 2. It was also recommended to the General Faculty that we adopt the practice of excluding from an examination in a subject any student who has been absent from class room one third of the time. (Students entering late are included.)
- 3. Recommended to the Committee on Advanced Standing that students entering from other institutions should be required to present all credentials supporting application for advanced standing at the time they enter, and that the

220 decision of the committee in regard to what credit should be given, after conference with heads of departments concerned." shall be final."

Motion was made to adjourn. Em Fgulls Secretary President